

HULL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

253 Atlantic Avenue, 2nd floor Hull, MA 02045

Phone: 781-925-8102 Fax: 781-925-8509

January 26, 2010

Members Present: Sheila Connor, Chair, Judie Hass, Vice Chair, John Meschino, Paul Paquin, Paul

Epstein

Members Not Present: Max Horn

Staff Present: Anne Herbst, Conservation Administrator

Ellen Barone, Clerk

7:30pm Chair Connor called the meeting to order

Minutes: Upon a **motion** by J. Hass and **2nd** by P. Epstein and a vote of 4/0/0;

It was voted to:

Approve the Minutes of January 12, 2010

7:40pm Discussion of dune damage with DPW director

Mr. Stigliani provided the Commission with a sample of the type of roadway marker to be used along the foot of the dune on Beach Ave. to prevent future damage from snow plowing/removal activities. The markers will be installed into the pavement approximately 40 feet apart delineating either the 18-foot width of the road, or at the foot of the dune where the dune has encroached into the 18 foot road width. The Conservation Administrator will work with the DPW to determine exact placement of the markers.

The DPW will begin removal of debris and spreading the sand as soon as conditions allow. The Conservation Administrator wills supervise this work. The DPW staff will be scheduled to plant beach grass on March 26, 2010.

8:00pm Rockland Circle and Dump Access Road, Map 43/Lot 001 and Map 38/Lot 044 (SE35-1082) Continuation of a public hearing on the Notice of Intent filed by Two A Realty Trust and Town of Hull for work described as wetlands delineation.

The Applicant has requested a continuance.

Upon a motion by P. Paquin and 2nd by P. Epstein and a vote of 5/0/0;

It was voted to:

Continue the Public Hearing to February 9, 2010 at a time to be determined.

9:08pm Upon a **motion** by P. Paquin and **2nd** by P. Epstein a vote of 5/0/0;

It was voted to: Adjourn